
CARROLLTON CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
 

JANUARY  2003 
 
 
JAN 16  Th    Anne Hill Book Club will meet at Eleanor Hoomes’s, 10 AM. 
 
JAN 17 Fri   Deadline to make reservations for you and your guest for the General 

Meeting.  Call the receptionist at SMI, (770) 834-0831 for reservations, or 
to cancel if you are on the Permanent Reservation List.  After the deadline, 
call Callie Mohn at work (770) 214-8847, by Monday prior to the meeting. 

 
Feb 14  Fri      Valentines’ Day! 
 
Feb 26 Wed General Meeting. Sunset Hills Country Club.   Lunch at 11:30 AM, 

Meeting 12 noon.  Cost of meal is $9.00. International Affairs has invited 
Olga Rodriquez, minister to the Hispanic congregation at First Methodist 
Church, to speak about her unique mission 

 
 
FEB 6   Th Board meeting at SMI, 10 am. 
 
FEB 12 Wed   Lincoln’s Birthday.  Fly your flag! 
 
FEB 14-17 The Great Backyard Bird Count needs your support!  More info at the 

General Meeting, from Eleanor Hoomes. 
 
FEB 17  Mon   Presidents’ Day.  Fly your flag! 
  
FEB 20   Th    Anne Hill Book Club will meet at Johnnye Hutchins’, 10 AM. 
 
Every Mon TOPS, Women’s Center, 2nd Floor Conference Room, 1 PM. 
 
Club concerns:  Marjorie Hudson on her additional surgery 
      Jewel Johnson on the loss of her son.  
      Elaine Castleberry with a death in her family. 
 
Farewell:  Sue Jones has submitted her resignation. 
 
Welcome new member!   Barbara Brown Ray  (770) 838-1991 
    539 N. White St, Carrollton, GA 30117 
 
Annual dues of $35 are due in January!  Please pay Callie Mohn.  
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From Public Affairs (Edith Maxwell):  The AARP 55 Alive Driving Course will be 
offered at the Carrollton Community Activities Center. Each two-day session is from 9 
AM to 1 PM, and the fee is $10 per person.  Dates are Jan 20 & 22, Mar 17 & 19, or 
May 12 & 14.  Most insurance companies will give a discount with your certificate. 
 
The Arts Department announces activities at the Cultural Arts Center: The Carroll 
County Community Chorus  begins rehearsals (every Monday) on Feb 3rd, from 7 to 9 PM. 
The Robert Roller Exhibition is open Jan 10 to Feb 21, in the Roush Family Gallery. 
“The Family Line” showcases pottery and woodblock prints.  
 
Mar 20th, Thur  CLEW- COUMMUNITY LEADERSHIP EDUCATION WORKSHOP  will be 
from 8 am to 4 pm, in the End Zone building of the First United Methodist Church.  
What is it? About 40 selected high school sophomores participate in a one-day workshop that helps them 
develop their leadership skills  
 Who does it?  It is a program under the auspices of HOBY, the Hugh O'Brien Youth Leadership 
Program.  HOBY is a national program for one student from each high school across the nation.  It is 
funded by two organizations of volunteers --- GFWC and Kiwanis.  CLEW is the "localized" version of this 
program.  In Carroll County, the Education Department of the CCWC sponsors CLEW.  This is our 5th 
year.  Business and community leaders share in panel discussions and small group conversation with the 
students about life in the adult world, tips on succeeding in the business world, tips on becoming a 
responsible citizen, and thoughts about things that will help them move forward educationally. 
Can you help?  This is a club project.  We need help with setup, donations of cookies and drinks, 
serving of food, cleanup, and several of the activities during the program.  It takes about 20 people. Call 
Martha Thurman to volunteer.  770-832-8962    e-mail at jthurman@smipc.net
 

 
BTIO (Karen Hartley) and her crew have moved our “babies” to their new home, on 
Kilgore Drive-behind the Waffle House.  We extend our sincere thanks to Daniel 
Jackson, of Shoerner Industries..  The room is climate controlled, access is much 
easier, and they are now insured through the Carroll County Health Department. New 
wheeled luggage has replaced the (battered) cardboard boxes they came in.  There are 
openings for more help on this project. 

 
Gwyn Chesnut, 2nd VP thanks members who submitted their activity sheets for the 2002 
annual reports. She has prepared our 2003 Personal Activity Sheets, to help simplify. 
How each member records her activities, donations, and projects.  By updating these 
monthly, it should make everyones’ favorite task easier.  Gwen also points out 
departments in dire need of reinforcements: International Affairs (Ginny McGee); 
Arts (Anna Fazio & Elaine Castleberry) and Home Life (Sandra Law & Nancy 
Tunnell). 
 
Sandra Law reminds us to save our toiletry samples from hotels. Both Public Affairs 
and Home Life departments donate them to DFACS, Hospice, and the Woman’s Shelter. 
 
Home Life (Nancy Tunnell) asks that you clean out your closets, and bring small 
suitcase or tote bags to our General Meeting, for DFACS (foster children) -most use 
brown paper bags. 
 

mailto:jthurman@smipc.net
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Conservation Department (Eleanor Hoomes) brings the promise of Spring:  The 
Atlanta Garden & Patio Show at the Cobb Galleria Centre. Adults, $10; Seniors $9, 
Age 7-12, $3,  6 & under, free. Plenty of free parking, see www.gardenandpatio.com. Jan 
30, noon to 8 pm; Jan 31, noon to 9 pm, Feb 1, 10 am to 9 pm; Feb 2, 10 am to 6 pm.  
 
The Georgia Woman’s Clubs’ web page is: www.gafwc.org  
Their email address is:  gafwcof@bellsouth.net  
 
 
Joy Gould 
Corresponding Secretary 
 
 
 
 

Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
Board Meeting 

Thursday, January 02, 2003 
First Vice-President Martha Ann Saunders called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  
Those present were:  Gwyn Chesnut, Nancy Tunnell, Sandra Law, Ginny McGee, Karen 
Hartley, Eleanor Hoomes, Joy Gould, Edith Maxwell, Martha Ann Saunders, Callie 
Mohn, and Sharon Hearnburg. 
Club concerns include Marjorie Hudson who has had additional surgery and Jewell 
Johnson who lost her son. 
Martha Ann Saunders gave the devotional. 
Reporting for the President, Martha Ann Saunders reminded everyone that all silver 
State and District awards should be polished and returned by January meeting.  Each 
department chair is reminded to give a copy of report to Nina; there should be 5 copies 
total.  The officers will have the program in February. 
First Vice-President Martha Ann Saunders shared a thank you letter from Hospice for 
the club’s support.  Our club will nominate Callie Mohn to attend the LEADS conference 
if the dates of the conference are available when Callie can attend.  The club accepted the 
resignation of Sue Jones. 
Second Vice-President Gwyn Chesnut noted that all reports are being assembled. 
Recording Secretary Sharon Hearnburg reported that the minutes were published and 
stand approved. 
Corresponding Secretary Joy Gould shared a thank you letter from New Hope Boys 
Club for club’s support.  The club also received a thank you note from the Soup Kitchen. 
Treasurer Callie Mohn reported a beginning balance of $8,649.46; total deposits/credits 
of $1,167,66; total checks/payments of $1,128.93; and ending balance of $8,688.19.  All 
department balances will be carried forward to next year 

New Business 
A motion, made by Sharon Hearnburg and seconded by Joy Gould, was passed 
authorizing a committee of Martha Ann Saunders and Eleanor Hoomes to locate an 
appropriate place for our monthly meetings costing a maximum of $10 per person.   

http://www.gardenandpatio.com/
http://www.gafwc.org/
mailto:gafwcof@bellsouth.net
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The Spring District meeting will be March 8 in Jonesboro.  Our club will be responsible 
for the Spring District meeting in 2004. 
Callie Mohn presented the proposed budget from the committee of Callie Mohn, Martha 
Ann Saunders, and Ginny McGee for the year 2003.  The proposed budget was discussed, 
amended, and passed.  It will be presented to the club for approval.  Copy of amended 
budget is attached to minutes. 
A motion, made by Joy Gould, was passed to reimburse Callie Mohn for the dues for the 
64th membership sent in to State Headquarters.   

Department Reports 
Arts:  No report 
Conservation Chair Eleanor Hoomes reported her department will meet the first 
Monday.  The conservation department needs volunteers to help for a work day. 
Education:  The CLEW will be March 20. 
Home Life Chair Sandra Law shared a request for donations of luggage to be used for 
foster children. 
International Affairs Chair Ginny McGee reported that Olga Rodriguez, pastor of First 
Methodist Hispanic Congregation, will be the speaker for the January meeting.  
International Night at State University of West Georgia will be January 30.  All are 
encouraged to attend. 
Public Affairs Chair Edith Maxwell reported that $2400 was earned in the December 
Tour of Homes for the New Hope Boys Home.   

Committee Reports 
BTIO Chair Karen Hartley reported that the dolls have a storage location with thanks 
to Daniel Jackson.  The committee has purchased suitcases on wheels for transporting 
and storing the dolls. 
Book Club Chair Eleanor Hoomes reported that Ann Hill Book Club will meet on 
January 16 at her home at 10:00 AM. 
Line Dancing:  There will be no line dancing in January due to Marjorie Hudson’s 
surgery.  Line dancing will resume in February. 
Awards Chair Ginny McGee reported that the committee will meet on Tuesday, 
January 7, at 10:00 AM at the library.  Each department should have a representative at 
the meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 AM. 
 
Sharon Hearnburg 
Recording Secretary 
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Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club Budget 
February 1, 2003 – January 31, 2004 
 
Balance Forward 12/31/02 :    $6,437.21 
Extimated Expenses Remaining:               .00 
Department Money and CIP Forward:     (1129.62) 
 
Total Carried Forward:         $5,307.59 
 
Income 
    Dues (61 members @ 35)     $2135.00 
     Project income       4500.00 
      Interest Income           40.00 
Total Estimated Income         $6675.00 
 
Total Estimated Cash Available:        $11,982.59 
 
Expenses: 
Endowments, Dues, Entry Fees 
   Dues, GFWC, 61 members @ $12    $ 732.00 
   Tallulah Falls School, 61 @ $3.25       198.25 
   6th Distric Dues, 61 @ $1          61.00 
   6th District Assessment, 61 members @ $1         61.00 
   Ella F. White Endowment          10.00 
   Student Art Fund           10.00  
   Museum Fund           10.00 
   GAFWC Magazine (9 @ $4)           36.00 
 
Total Endowments, Dues, Entry Fees:        $1,118.25 
 
Allowances: 
   Club Institute (next in 2004)     $    00 
   Fall District:       30.00 
   State Fall Board:       30.00 
   Spring District:       30.00  
   State Convention:      600.00 
   Spring District 2004 Fund           .00 
   State President Fund:                      500.00 
 

Total Allowances:         
 $1,190.00 

 
Departments 6 @ $500     $3000.00 
CIP          500.00 
Tallulah Falls School Committee        500.00 
 

Total Departments:         
 $4,000.00 

Miscellaneous Expenses: 
    Club Administration      $600.00     
   Hospitality (xmas and summer)        350.00 
   Awards:         100.00 
   Memorials:        100.00 
   Guest Speakers:         200.00 
   Insurance:                         350.00 
Total Miscellaneous Expenses:        
      $1,700.00 

Total Estimated Expenses:         
      $8,008.25 
Balance Forward:          
      $3974.34 
 
 


